ANNUNCIATION CATHEDRAL SUNDAY BULLETIN: FEBRUARY 28, 2016

SUNDAY OF THE PRODIGAL SON

BASIL THE CONFESSOR; KYRANNA THE NEW MARTYR

EPISTLE READING OF THE DAY: This morning's Apostolic Reading is from St. Paul's first letter to the Corinthians, chapter 6 verses 12-20. It is found in our books on pages 134-135.

Ο Ἀπόστολος, Πρὸς Κορινθίους πρώτης Ἐπιστολῆς Παύλου τὸ ἀνάγνωσμα, κεφ. 6, ἐδάάφ. 12-20: Αδελφοί, πάντα μοι ἔξεστιν, ἀλλ' οὐ πάντα συμφέρει· πάντα μοι ἔξεστιν, ἀλλ' οὐκ ἐγὼ ἐξουσιασθήσομαι ὑπό τινος. Τὰ βρώματα τῆ κοιλία, καὶ ἡ κοιλία τοῖς βρώμασιν· ὁ δὲ θεὸς καὶ ταύτην καὶ ταῦτα καταργήσει. Τὸ δὲ σῶμα οὐ τῆ πορνεία, ἀλλὰ τῷ κυρίω, καὶ ὁ κύριος τῷ σώματι· ὁ δὲ θεὸς καὶ τὸν κύριον ἤγειρεν καὶ ἡμᾶς ἐξεγερεῖ διὰ τῆς δυνάμεως αὐτοῦ. Οὐκ οἴδατε ὅτι τὰ σώματα ὑμῶν μέλη Χριστοῦ ἐστιν; Ἄρας οὖν τὰ μέλη τοῦ Χριστοῦ ποιήσω πόρνης μέλη; Μὴ γένοιτο. Οὐκ οἴδατε ὅτι ὁ κολλώμενος τῆ πόρνη ἐν σῶμά ἐστιν; Ἔσονται γάρ, φησίν, οἱ δύο εἰς σάρκα μίαν. Ό δὲ κολλώμενος τῷ κυρίω ἐστιν. Φεύγετε τὴν πορνείαν. Πᾶν άμάρτημα ὁ ἐὰν ποιήση ἄνθρωπος ἐκτὸς τοῦ σώματός ἐστιν· ὁ δὲ πορνεύων εἰς τὸ ἴδιον σῶμα άμαρτάνει. Ἡ οὐκ οἴδατε ὅτι τὸ σῶμα ὑμῶν ναὸς τοῦ ἐν ὑμῖν άγίου πνεύματός ἐστιν, οὖ ἔχετε ἀπὸ θεοῦ; Καὶ οὐκ ἐστὲ έαυτῶν, ἡγοράσθητε γὰρ τιμῆς· δοξάσατε δὴ τὸν θεὸν ἐν τῷ σώματι ὑμῶν, καὶ ἐν τῷ πνεύματι ὑμῶν, ἄτινά ἐστιν τοῦ θεοῦ.

GOSPEL READING OF THE DAY: This morning's Gospel Reading is from the Holy Gospel according to St. Luke, chapter 15, verses 11-32. It is found in our books, on pages 277-281.

Η σημερινή εὐαγγελική περικοπή ἐκ τοῦ κατὰ Λοθκᾶν κεφ. 15, ἐδάφ. 12-32. Εὐρίσκεται εἰς τὰ βιβλία μας, σελ. 276-280.

Today's Apolytikion (Dismissal Hymn) is that of Tone Six (Plagal 2):

When the angelic powers appeared at your tomb, those who guarded You became as though dead. And, standing by your sepulcher was Mary, seeking your pure and sacred body. You did vanquish Hades and, uncorrupted by its touch, You came unto the Virgin bestowing the gift of life. From the dead You arose, O Lord: we give glory to You.

Άγγελικαὶ δυνάμεις ἐπὶ τὸ μνῆμά σου, καὶ οἱ φυλάσσοντες ἀπενεκρώθησαν, καὶ ἵστατο Μαρία ἐν τῷ τάφῳ, ζητοῦσα τὸ ἄχραντόν σου Σῶμα. Ἐσκύλευσας τὸν Ἅδην, μὴ πειρασθεὶς ὑπ' αὐτοῦ`: ὑπήντησας τἢ Παρθένῳ, δωρούμενος τὴν ζωήν. Ὁ ἀναστὰς ἐκ τῶν νεκρῶν, Κύριε, δόξα σοι.

Introduction to Orthodoxy (*Sundays*, *9.a.m.*, *upstairs*). This class is especially intended for those who are thinking about converting to Orthodoxy and for family members and friends who would like to support them on their journey, but it is also open to people who are already Orthodox and who would like to deepen their understanding of their faith. We explore Christian theology and practice through reading selections of Scripture, the Church Fathers, the lives of the Saints, and other texts representative of the Orthodox worldview. These readings are the starting point for our discussions, which aim at clarifying doctrine and worship and helping us to discover (or rediscover), week after week, why we belong in the Church. If you are interested in attending the class, please contact **Alexandros Kozák** at orthodoxyagkozak@sneakemail.com.

THE LORD'S PRAYER IN SPANISH: Padre nuestro, que estás en los cielos, santificado sea tu nombre, venga tu Reino, hágase tu voluntad en la tierra como en el cielo; danos hoy nuestro pan de cada día; perdona nuestras deudas así como nosotros perdonamos a nuestros deudores; no nos dejes caer en la tentación, y líbranos del Mal.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING FOLLOWING TODAY'S DIVINE LITURGY: The Parish Council will be meeting today at 12:30 p.m. The meeting will take place in the second floor conference room.

CRAB FEED ON MARCH 4: The situation with the crab this year did not allow for us to hold our crab feed, as we usually do, the last Friday in January. However, we've been assured that the crab is now safe and plentiful and, so, the Crab Feed will take place this coming **Friday, March 4.** A flyer/reservation form has been included in the February and March *Herald* for your perusal. Please complete the form and return it to the Cathedral, c/o Crab Feed. For additional information, please contact **Angie Leventis,** aleventis3@comcast.net. Today is the last day for reservations.

OIKOS LECTURE SERIES BEGINS: As announced in the March *Herald*, OIKOS (Orthodox in Koinonia Outreach Services), under the direction of Dr. Katina Kostoulas, Ph.D., is sponsoring a series of talks aimed at informing, engaging, and edifying our parishioners in any number of areas involving individual growth, family dynamics, and parish life. The lectures will take place the first Sunday of each month, during the coffee hour. For next <u>Sunday</u>, <u>March 6</u>, our speaker will be <u>Alexander Kozak</u>, a freelance writer and web developer, who studied classics at Harvard and King's College, Cambridge, and who has a master's degree in Greek from U. C. Berkeley. He has taught Annunciation *Cathedral's* Introduction to Orthodoxy *class since 2007*. *His topic will be "What if the Fall Had Never Happened?"* and he will make special reference to the thought of St. Maximus the Confessor. For April (April 3), we will hear from Basil Crow, our accomplished chanter. For May (May 15), because of Pascha and Mother's Day, we will hear from Professor Martha Klironomos, head of the Modern Greek Studies Program at SF State. Future lectures will include Janine Economides, Dr. Katina Kostoulas, and Steven Harris, Ph.D.

PSYCHOSAVVATA SERVICES AT THE CEMETERY CHAPEL: Psychosavvata (Saturday of Souls) services will not take place at the Cathedral. Instead, they will take place at the Chapel of the Greek Orthodox Memorial Park, Colma on Saturday, March 5, beginning at 8:30 a.m., on Saturday, March 12, beginning at 10 a.m., and also on Saturday, March 19, beginning at 10 a.m.

OYAA PLAYOFFS: OYAA playoffs for the Elementary and Middle School Boys and Girls teams will take place at the Cathedral this Saturday, March 5, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.

TAX AID: This is a service provided *gratis* to low income citizens. CPAs donate their time to help prepare tax returns. The Cathedral is donating its space for this purpose. Tax Aid will take place Saturday, March 5, and Saturday, March 12, 10 a.m. – 2 p.m., as well as Wednesday, March 16 and Wednesday, March 23, 5 p.m. – 9 p.m.

PARISH ORATORICAL FESTIVAL MARCH 13: We look forward to hearing from our Sunday School children on Sunday, March 13, when they participate in the St. John Chrysostom Oratorical Festival. Practice for participants, Grade 4 through High School, will take place on Sunday, March 6.

ARE YOU COUNTING THE WINDOWS? There are 135 of them. Some have already been installed. We look forward to the completion of their installation, so that we may proceed with the stucco, the tile roofs, the stone along the base of the new Cathedral as well as the planted areas and, finally, the placement of the cross over the entrance and the cross on the dome.

The large cross, which will go over the dome, measures 7 feet and weighs 500 pounds. The smaller cross, which will go over the entrance, above the Narthex, is 4'10" and weighs less. We are hoping to affix the large cross over the dome this Palm Sunday, April 24, and to lighting the cross on Pascha, as we intone "Come receive the light." What a thrill this will be for the Greek Orthodox Community, as well as for San Francisco and the Bay Area! Some one out there may want the privilege of placing the cross above the dome, or above the narthex, thus essentially donating the dome or the narthex. Father Stephen is looking for a donation of \$1 million and is confident one of you will step up for this honor. Meanwhile, we've projected a timetable for completion of the project, including the normal functioning of the garage. As announced, we are planning to hold a Gala event, to celebrate a great accomplishment, this 95th year of our existence as a community, as we proceed to work on the interior. The Gala will take place on Saturday, November 5, 2016. With God's help, we hope to be able to complete the Cathedral by the end of 2017, and to consecrate the Cathedral in 2018 or 2019, well before our 100th anniversary in 2021.

May God bless our undertaking, and may God continue to inspire you and generations to come through this landmark house of worship, which you are building to His glory.



"The Church shall be a home for Orthodox Christians from every ethnic and national background. It shall be a house of prayer for all humankind, in which the Holy Name of our Triune God shall be extolled and all of creation sanctified."

(Ecumenical Patriarch Bartholomew, Ground breaking, November 6, 1997)